The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall:

Lupin Pharmaceuticals Inc. is recalling one lot - L800050, Expiry January 2020 - of Kaitlib™ Fe
(Norethindrone and Ethinyl Estradiol Chewable Tablets 0.8 mg/0.025 mg and Ferrous Fumarate
Chewable Tablets) to the retail level. This product lot is being recalled due to an out of
specification result observed in Related Substances test for Ethinyl Estradiol Impurity-B at long
term stability study. The recalled lot was distributed between March 14, 2018 and May 22,
2018 to wholesalers and mail order pharmacies nationwide.

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required.



